

PARENT ADVISORY COMMITTEE DEC. 7TH MEETING MINUTES 6pm ZOOM

- 1. Welcome and Prayer
- 2. Review of Nov. minutes and approve
- 3. FINANCIAL REPORT— fundraising goal for CYO needs summary of Sept. and Oct. avail.
- 4. OLD BUSINESS
 - a. Gift Card Program-- update---First order for 40 cards, profit on financial report;
 **Second order 122 cards sold –we sent out an updated form indicating % profit for each card.
 Profit to be indicated on Jan. financials.
 - b. **Spirit Shop**—update—-Mrs. Alonso and Mrs. Guenther designed new spirit wear items to be presented after the holidays. Polos that have been on back-order are in and ready for Breanna to pick up. Our SAS corner for purchasing gym clothes is up and running
 - **c. Bunny Breakfast and Egg Hunt–** time for event 10:30-1:30, April 2 St. Teresa Hall—soliciting donations for raffles, egg hunt and breakfast items needed sooner than later with organizational meeting to be scheduled mid Jan.
 - d. Holiday Giving Drive— update....The Second Harvest Food Bank, St. Vincent de Paul (through St. Anthony church ministry), The Haven and St. Elizabeth Centers for the homeless are very grateful we have chosen them as recipients of our Holiday Drive donations. The Haven Center needs "Family" Baskets –which will include the personal care and cleaning items designated for the 7th and 8th gr. to donate—by Dec. 9th as they start to distribute to the families the next week. MB will take our donations to the Center on Thurs., Dec. 8. Items will continue to be collected for the other organizations through 12/16.
 - e. CYO update— Sports Banquet postponed til Spring hoping for more participation.

5. NEW BUSINESS

- a. **Super Bowl Squares** Chris Winkler point person—PROFIT TO BE DONATED TO CYO; selling to begin Jan. 4--Feb. 9
- **b. SAS Family Roller Skating Party**Scheduled for Thursday., Dec. 29 from 6-8 –Invoice for \$250 expense given to Mrs. Alonso, Mr. Alarcon approved, business office to send payment by Dec. 29 for facility rental–families pay only for skates. Save the Date sent out.
- c. Spring Flower Sale...Fliers to be sent home and sale starts Monday March 13th
 Sale ends and order forms due Monday March 27th
 Flower delivery Saturday May 6th (Mothers Day May 14th)
- d. Cinco de Mayo Event......Planning to begin mid January
- e. "Pizza Lunch Friday"---Discussion initiated by Mrs. Pogorelc on behalf of Mr. Pogorelc re: need for students to have an option for lunch at least 1x/wk. Starting after Jan. 13 and all subsequent Fridays, the option to buy pizza will be available. Mrs. Alonso and Mr. Alarcon to join forces to send out student "pizza lunch form" for ordering. MB emailed Mr. Alarcon and Mrs. Alonso the form that St. Jude School uses as a permission and payment form. Stay tuned!

- 6. EDUCATIONAL LEADERSHIP and CLUB UPDATES- Mr. Alarcon, et al-
 - **faculty wants to do special things for the students throughout the 2nd half of the year
 - **The Diocese has issued a new grading scale: K and 1st gr. will be starting next year and going to standards based grading using 1, 2 or 3 instead of the traditional A. B, C, D, F with focus on subject parameters so families can better see where students are struggling and excelling; The report card will reflect a "1" being "not performing at grade level", "2" "performing at grade level" and "3" "performing above grade level"--the rest of the classes will be adopting this grading scale throughout the years extending to HS.
 - **Look for more clubs to sign up for after Christmas. Mrs. Guenther's running club had 15 students **Faith Families going strong with 8th graders "teaching" 1x/mo
 - **Ms. McCue instructional focus on 3-5th gr
 - **Welcome Ms. Baker for grades 4-5 for reading
 - **Calendar Sales? Will ask Mrs. Alonso for totals
 - **Pre-school Giving Trees for BirthRight a big success
- 7. CONCERNS/IDEAS—Discussion re: need for student/family off campus social events. Dec. will be SAS Family Skate as noted. A monthly "Special Event" will be planned for the students starting with Chriss P and Mr. Alarcon planning a Catholic Schools outing for January—Chriss P has already started to contact movie theaters for info. Other ideas include bowling, dining out, renting the Lorain Palace Theater to show a movie with refreshments, etc.. just to name a few. All ideas welcome!!!!

Next ZOOM meeting— Jan. 11, 6:00pm Prayer/Meeting Adjourn

Minutes Respectfully Submitted by : Marybeth Brailer